North American Numbering Council

c/o Columbia Institute for Tele-Information

Columbia Business School

1A Uris Hall

3022 Broadway

New York, NY 10027-6902

April 13, 2005

Ms. Lisa Gelb

Deputy Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau

Federal Communications Commission

445 Twelfth Street, S.W.

Washington, D.C. 20554

RE:  NeuStar Board of Directors

Dear Ms. Gelb:

On January 28, 2005, NeuStar notified the Wireline Competition Bureau that two new members, Frank L. Schiff and James G. Cullen, had joined NeuStar’s Board of Directors. NANC’s Numbering Oversight Working Group conducted a review to determine whether these new members satisfied the requirements that they be neutral and independent.  Attached is a copy of the NOWG’s report.

The NOWG report was discussed at NANC’s March 15, 2005 and the consensus of NANC is that the candidates are acceptable.

 Sincerely,

Robert C. Atkinson

NANC Chair

cc:
NANC Members


Cheryl Callahan


Sanford Williams

North American Numbering Council

Numbering Oversight Working Group

March 11, 2005

Robert C. Atkinson, NANC Chair

Columbia University,

3022 Broadway, Uris Hall, Room 1A

New York, NY  10027-6902

RE: NeuStar Notice of the addition of two (2) new members to the NeuStar Board of Directors
Dear Chairman Atkinson,

On January 28, 2005, NeuStar notified the Wireline Competition Bureau, Federal Communications Commission via Letter, regarding the addition of two (2) new members to the NeuStar Board of Directors. Chairman Atkinson directed the NOWG to consider this request on behalf of the NANC the same day. The NOWG has been tasked with providing feedback to the NANC of any perceived issues regarding the contents of this notification.

The NOWG considered this request and asked NeuStar questions as to the additional BOD members qualifications for Neutrality and Independence. NeuStar responded that the new Board members were consistent with the NeuStar Safe Harbor Order, and that they are not employed by any of the entities appearing on the FCC’s list of Telecommunications services, they also reiterated that the Board members have signed the appropriate NeuStar neutrality compliance certifications, certifying their adherence to the NeuStar Code of Conduct.

The majority of the NOWG did not identify any perceived issues.  
Please feel free to contact the NOWG co-chairs shown below if you have any questions or require additional information.

Thank you,


Ms. Rosemary Emmer

Ms. Karen Riepenkroger

Nextel




Sprint

Phone:  301-399-4332 

Phone:  913-794-8568

Copy to:
Sanford Williams, Deborah Blue 
